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We are sorry that Esahag Haidarian is on sick leave and our 
prayers are with him continuously. At this time he is pro­
gressing ~s well as he can, even though he keeps up with the 
Parish Council. 

The annual membership assembly was called to order by our 
Vice-chairman Kaiser Boyajian at 12:0d"PM. Opening prayers 
were said by Fr. Vahram H~zarian. · 

Charley Kademian was el~cted chairman for the day. Sema 
Hayalian was elected as recording secretary. 

Roll call was taken with eighteen voting members present 
(sign up sheet was passed). 

f 

Motion made and passed unanimously that attending eligible 
members would be declared a quorum and the meeting would be 
called to order. 

Minutes were read by Charley Kademian for the General Assembly 
meeting of March 10, 1996 and approved. 

The membership was informed that the reports of all Church 
organizations were published in the annual Church report. 
Motion made to dispence the reading of .the individual reports 
and if there were any questions, to bring it to the attention 
of the Chairman. Passed unanimously. 

FINANCIAL REPORTS 

Financial reports of the Parish Council, Women's Guild ~nd 
Cemet~ry committee were given by each treasurer. Charle~ 
Kademian specifically went over the charges on the Cemetery 
in detail. Motion made and passed to accept the financial 
reports as published. 

The 1997 Budget was presented to the members, discussed and 
'passed unanimously. 

Finally, Charley Kademian was gracious to remind us how sad 
we are missing Mary Ambrookian, our ·life long organist, who 
had passed away, and her presence is missed by all of us. 

Fr. Vahram Hazarian gave a speech thanking each of us at Holy 
Resurrection. Because there are a few of us, we seem to get 
~long with one another in harmony, and is thankful that our 
doors are still open. 
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Charley Kademian went over the Expense Report detailing 
each one. As yet, the 1996 Diocesan dues has not been 
paid which is $2,818.00 which will be ·sent along with the 
Annual report. · 

Charley went over the 1997 Budget of $20,500.00. Charley 
gave financial report of the income and expenses. of the 
Church, including the assets. The 1997 budget was presented, 
discussed and approved and passed unanimously. 

PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS 

Charley thanked the Board of Trustees, especially Esahag 
since he carried· on as Chairman. Because there's just a 
few of us in our parish, the committee again will continue 
their position on the Board. They are Raymond Reinke, Tony 
Hadjinian, Rose Huda, Kaiser Boyajian, Sema Hayalian, Dugan 
Esaian and Esahag Haidarian. And of course Charley Kademian 
who commented that he'd alw~ys be at the meeting and be avail­
able to help. 

Being no £urther business, meeting was adjourned with closing 
prayers at 1:00PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

/~c, /h_d,Lf_~ 
· Sema Hayalian, 

Recording Secretary 
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Charley Kademian, 
Chairman Parish Assembly 
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